
Transcribed Voicemail message from Supervisor Richard Kedrowski for Vivian Vang, unknown date and 
time as it was forwarded by appellant: 

“Hi, this message is for Vivian. My name is Richard and I’m with the City of St. Paul Code Enforcement 
regarding 1153 Central. I don’t recall speaking to you, you said you spoke with me before about the 
property and told me about a dumpster you were getting, but I basically just dealt with the bags of trash 
against the front and back of the building. The bags of trash and the toilet and the other scrap-wood in 
front. The issue with the fee you received is that a work order had been sent out to our Parks clean-up 
crew because they hadn’t been taken care of by the due date. The fact that you pulled them out before 
they came out, they do what they call a “done by owner” fee. That is a fee generated because they were 
dispatched there, and is an expense of dispatching them.   I never received a call from you as far as the 
trash, so hopefully that answers your question. If you have other questions for me, you can call me back 
at 651-266-9141, thank you.” 


